
AGENDA 
THURSDAY, FEBRUARY 12, 2015 

THE CONFERENCE ROOM AT THE REGATTA @ 7:15 P.M. 
 

 

 

 

Present:   Jack Yanuzzi, Chairman; Frank Spedafino, Ed Parisen, John Figliomeni, Joe Mazzulo  

 Rod Brendolan, Fire Department Liaison,  

 P.O. Joe Gaglione, Police Department Liaison 

  Nova Cutler, Resident 

 

Absent: Ilissa Miller, Trustee Liaison,  

Suzanne McCance 

 

Old Business  
None 

 

Mr. Yanuzzi called meeting to order at 7:20 p.m. 

 
New Business 
  

Eliminate Parking on East Side of Second Street (Dead end) 
 

Mr. Yanuzzi and Mr. Brendolan visited the site and are concerned that a fire truck cannot get thru.  Board discussed to eliminate 

parking on the east side of Second Street. 

 

On motion of Mr. Spedafino, seconded by Mr. Figliomeni, parking will be eliminated on east side of Second Street.  

Motion passed unanimously. 

 

No Standing Sign at 417 Florence Street 
 

The Board discussed and agreed this is an enforcement issue and Police Department should be contacted.  No action will be 

taken. 

 

Cedar Street No Parking Sign on Left Side (South) 
 

Board members stated no street signs have been put up and will let village manager know. 

 

No Parking at Brook Street and North Barry Avenue (Resident) 
 

Board discussed and agreed that ‘No Parking’ signs to be installed 30ft before Stop Sign on Brook Street and North Barry 

Avenue 

 

On Motion of Mr. Figliomeni, seconded by Mr. Brendolan, a “No Parking” signs to be installed 30ft before stop sign on 

Brook Street and North Barry.  Motion passed unanimously. 

 

Prospect Avenue and Maple Avenue – Yield to Pedestrians Sign      
 

The Board discussed and agreed a ‘Yield to Pedestrians Sign’ be installed on Prospect Avenue at the corner of Maple Avenue. 

 

On Motion of Mr. Brendolan, seconded by Mr. Mazzullo, a ‘Yield to Pedestrians Sign’ be installed on Prospect Avenue at 

the corner of Maple Avenue.  Motion passed unanimously. 



 

 

Travers Avenue and Villa Stop Sign (Referred back from BOT) 
 

The Board agreed they need clarification from Board of Trustees of exactly where the stop sign is located.  

 

Orienta Avenue from Rushmore to 360 Orienta add Sidewalk (Resident) 
 

Mrs. Cutler stated that several children take this route home from school, a sidewalk would make it safe. She also stated to have 

met with Mr. Slingerland.  The Board agreed that a sidewalk would be more suitable for children safety.   

 

On Motion of Mr. Spedafino, seconded by Mr. Figliomeni, a sidewalk should be added on Orienta Avenue from 

Rushmore to 360 Orienta Avenue.  Motion passed unanimously. 

 

Old Boston Post Road Adjacent to McDonald’s Sidewalk (Resident)  

 
The Board discussed and agreed this would also make it safer for children to walk home.   

 

On Motion of Mr.  Brendolan, seconded by Mr. Spedafino, a Sidewalk should be added to Old Boston Post Road.  Motion 

passed unanimously. 

 

 
Other 

 

Mr. Brendolan discussed Short Street being difficult for a fire truck to drive thru.  The Board decided a site visit should take 

place before the next meeting.  To be placed on the next meeting agenda. 

  

Mr. Yanuzzi discussed placing an ‘Oncoming Traffic Does Not Stop’ sign should be placed under the stop sign on Halstead 

Avenue by The Diamond Car Wash.   

 

On Motion of Mr. Figliomeni, seconded by Mr. Parisen, an ‘Oncoming Traffic Does Not Stop’ sign should be placed 

under the stop sign on Halstead Avenue by The Diamond Car Wash.   

 

Mr. Yanuzzi discussed placing a “Traffic from Right Does Not Stop” sign should be placed under the stop sign on Jefferson 

Avenue extension. 

 

On Motion of Mr. Parisen, seconded by Mr. Brendolan, a ‘Traffic from Right Does Not Stop’ sign should be placed under 

the stop sign Jefferson Avenue extension.  Motion passed unanimously. 
 

Mr. Parisen discussed cars parking in front of the driveway at 572 Van Ranst Place.  Mr. Yanzzi said a site visit will take place 

before the next meeting.  To be place on next meeting agenda. 

 

Mr. Yanuzzi discussed placing an ‘Oncoming Traffic Does Not Stop’ sign should be placed under the stop sign on Fenimore 

Road at Hoyt Avenue.  The Board Agreed  

 

On Motion of Mr. Figliomeni, seconded by Mr. Parisen, an ‘Oncoming Traffic Does Not Stop’ sign should be placed 

under the stop sign on Fenimore road at Hoyt Avenue.  Motion passed unanimously. 

 

Mr. Yanuzzi discussed putting a ‘Stop’ sign on Meadow Street at Second Street. 

On Motion of Mr. Brendolan, seconded by Mr. Mazzullo, a ‘Stop’ sign should be placed on Meadow Street at the 

intersection of Second Street.  Motion passed unanimously. 

 



Mr. Parisen stated that people parked in front of 933 Mamaroneck Avenue and their cars are obtruding into the street.  

Eliminating parking was discussed.  The Board agreed a site visit would take place before the next meeting.  To be placed on the 

next meeting agenda.   

 

 

 

 

Minutes  
1.      Draft November Minutes 
 

2.      Draft December Minutes 

On Motion of                          , seconded by                         , the December 2014 minutes were approved.  Motion carried. 

 

Mr. Brendolan moved to adjourn the meeting, seconded by Mr. Figliomeni.  Motion passed unanimously. 

 

There being no other business, the meeting was adjourned at 8:37 p.m. 

 

 

PREPARED BY:      RESPECTFULLY SUBMITTED BY: 

Elena Decunzo      Agostino A. Fusco 

       Clerk-Treasurer 
 

 

 

 

Plaza and Madison rod and jack will visit site to move stop sign. 

Cedar Street look at site 

Hoyt and Fenimore – sign traffic oncoming traffic does not stop 

 

 


